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Rev. Hope David Harle-Mould finds God at work in science. 

Talking about evolution in church has never seemed odd to the Rev. Hope David Harle- Mould. 

And this Sunday, the pastor of St. Peter’s United Church of Christ in West Seneca will devote his sermon to hummingbirds, bees and natural selection. 

“Our tradition is that science and religion are different and complementary ways of knowing God, and knowing God’s work and his creation,” he said. 

It’s a tradition the minister and amateur stargazer carries throughout the year, but particularly in February, when more than 850 churches in 12 countries observe “Evolution Weekend” on the weekend closest to Charles Darwin’s Feb. 12 birthday. The British naturalist who created the theory of evolution was born 201 years ago. 

Evolution Weekend started five years ago with “Evolution Sunday,” brainchild of Michael Zimmerman, a biology professor at Butler University in Indianapolis, Ind., who wanted to call attention to a movement in a small Indiana school district to change the science curriculum to allow the teaching of creationism. 

“Ministers carry much more weight than scientists, and local people carry more weight than outsiders,” Zimmerman said. “I wanted there to be meaningful dialogue.” 

He also instituted the Clergy Letter, which has been signed by more than 12,000 clergy, affirming the compatibility of science and religion. 

The signers believe that most Christians do not read the Bible literally, and that “the timeless truths of the Bible and the discoveries of modern science may comfortably coexist.” 

North Presbyterian Church in Amherst, took part in the weekend last year, the 200th anniversary of Darwin’s birth. 

Science provides insight into the processes existing in nature, while religion offers a way of thinking 

about nature from a more reverent perspective, said the Rev. William Hennessy, North Presbyterian’s pastor. 

Harle-Mould said creationism and intelligent design are religious approaches, not scientific theories. 

“It’s important to be understanding, civil and keep debating and keep the discussion going, and not be dogmatic about it,” he said. 
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